
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
  
 

Q & A with Bishop Weaver 
 

May 11, 2019 
9:00 am 

Riverton UMC, Front Royal, VA 
Clergy and Laity 

 
Bishop Weaver, Interim Bishop for our Virginia Conference, will gather 
with Clergy and Laity from the Winchester and Harrisonburg Districts at 

Riverton UMC, 55 E Strasburg Rd, Front Royal, VA 22630,  
Saturday, May 11, 9-11 am. 

Bishop Weaver invites us to "journey together" as we meet, learn from each other 
and care for each other. We will share communion and discuss General 
Conference 2019, the Judicial Council decisions from last week, and our process 
going forward. 
 
Specific questions that you would like see addressed during the Q & A portion of 

the morning should be sent in advance to chadhrbek@vaumc.org.  
 

Additional Information about the Day at Riverton UMC 
 

The traffic pattern turning onto Strasburg Road from the North (Routes 522 and 
from I66) can be confusing. For those traveling from the North you go through the 
light for Strasburg Road and then turn right on the elbow which will bring you back 
to Strasburg Road, you then go straight through the light to the church. There are 
no left turns at the main intersection. 

The Riverton United Methodist Men do a Free Breakfast from 7:00 am-10:00 am. 
You are invited to come early for breakfast before the session at 9:00. 
Refreshments will be served throughout the session with Bishop Weaver. 

 

           Grace and Peace 
            Pastor Steve 
 
 

SIGNAL SMOKE 

BURNT FACTORY UNITED METHODIST CHURCH 
MAY 2019 CHURCH NEWSLETTER 

STEPHENSON, VA  22656 
C. STEVEN MELESTER, PASTOR 

   OUR MISSION STATEMENT: 

SHARING THE LOVE OF CHRIST 

           WITH ALL PEOPLE 

“LET YOUR LIGHT SHINE BEFORE MEN THAT 
     THEY MAY SEE YOUR GOOD DEEDS AND  
          PRAISE YOUR FATHER IN HEAVEN.” 
                                            ~MATTHEW 5:16 

http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001uQyYAZzxIQXtVZ5eRx_pbTOCAoVlVPLh0tJOpxykAS80xVTBWZQaXWesPUV7L2Rwb7AYqIR8idKkhWtTqkzJjTRK45vpmVqGIGgCIim4ityfJx2QD2RN4_PSJ5DCyVL_-6vh1MtycVt7-8qHt8hw1pQB7a0wCtCH&c=el08k2GLYHdue1e8exZT5UFAmD2hKDycNG9aE6ZagDTHhqy_ZQhfog==&ch=vw-dkkSw3DSCK1gFFEHO3k4OhNALU88d6JkzmIZYEOoOATsPAkfdfw==
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Do you have a talent you would like to share? 

 Singing? 

  Playing an Instrument? 

     Dancing? 

      Acting? 

Well, Folks, here’s your chance to shine! 

Contact Diana Smith or Cindy Miiller for your spot in the show! 

 
   
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
May 1st Tom Shepley  May 21st Rob Lemons 

  Dan Hayton  May 24th Jason Smith 

May 2nd Eloise Woods    Annellee Buchele  May 20th Dan & Rachel Hayton 

May 5th Danette Heinlein  May 28th Harriett Hanke May 25th Mike & Denise Repine 

May 8th Gianna Cisneros   Debbie Moss 

May 9th Susie Gerometta  May 29th Lizzie Miller 

May 12th Lois Wismer    Lily Hayton 

May 13th Emilia Rodgers  May 31st Lily Thompson 

May 15th Kenneth Roberts    Vickie Thompson 

May 17th Tucker Simmers   Beth Kerns 

  Gracyn Corron    Dave Darsie 

May 19th Ben Melester 

 



May Faith Community Nurse Article 
May 12th – 18th is National Women’s Health Week 

Women have health needs that change throughout their lifetime. Check out 

the following to see what screenings or exam you may need as a healthy 

adult. Please keep in mind that this is not a comprehensive list and it is 

important to speak to your healthcare provider. Be sure to share your 

medical and family history, personal preferences, and lifestyle with your 

provider to help them develop a preventative health plan that is tailored to 

you. 

She is more 

precious than 

rubies. 

Proverbs 3:15 
 

Until the next time … 

Blessings to you and yours, 

Theresa 
 

You can reach me at any 

time by e-mail at 

tgilbert@afpdocs.com 

OR 
theresa.h.seddon@gmail.com 

OR 

by phone at 

(540) 247-5612 
 

As your Faith Community 

nurse, I am here to serve 

as a bridge to better 

health, meeting the 

wholistic healing mission of 

the church by partnering 

with the Pastor as a healer 

of the spirit, mind and 

body. 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

The Routine Check-up FOR WOMEN 
Health screenings provide a lifestyle check-up and the opportunity for 

physicians to detect conditions or disease in early stages. 

From ages 20 – 49, women should visit their primary care provider every 1 

– 3 years for a complete check-up. 

A complete check-up includes… 

Physical exam 

Skin exam 

Clinical Breast exam 

Cervical Cancer exam 

Blood Pressure check 

Body Mass Index check 

Immunization Status check 

Lab Testing*   
*as appropriate for history or age 

 

Clinical Breast Exam 

From 20 – 44, women can receive a clinical breast exam every 3 years. 

Yearly screenings are recommended starting at age 45. Between visits, 

women should perform monthly self-breast exams and alert their physician 

to any changes. 

Mammograms are recommended at physician’s discretion starting at age 

40. 

 

Once You Turn 50… 

Your screenings should be Yearly. In addition to the procedures listed 

above, these annual physicals will now include annual mammograms and 

colorectal screenings. 

Pneumonia vaccinations may start at age 65 according to guidelines. 

Osteoporosis 
Women can be evaluated for risk of osteoporosis at any age. A bone 

density screening (Dexascan) is recommended at AGE 65 for women with 

no risk factors. For women with abnormal results, screening is 

recommended every two years. 
Information shared from Valley Health whose sources were: 

American Cancer Society, American Diabetes Association, American Heart Association, 

Everydaychoices.org, National Osteoporosis Foundation 

mailto:tgilbert@afpdocs.com
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THEIR MISSION is to empower victims of domestic and sexual violence by 
providing emergency housing, advocacy, support services and education.  
They reach out to the community through education and awareness 
programs. 

THEIR VISION: Working together in our community to stop the cycle of domestic and sexual violence 

OUR MAY COLLECTION DAY IS FAST APPROACHING.  It is Sunday May 19th for the Laurel Center. 

THE CURRENT WISH LIST INCLUDES ITEMS: 
Infants and Children:  BABY WIPES, SHAMPOO, SOAP, POWDER AND DESITIN. PACIFIERS, BOTTLES AND 

SIPPY CUPS.  INDIVIDUAL SNACKS (NO PEANUTS) & JUICE BOXES.  NEW SWEATS OR SHORTS-2T - 6T. 

ADULTS:  COTTON BALLS, Q-TIPS, NEOSPORIN, GENERIC DAYQUIL / NYTQUIL,. ALSO, NEW UNDERWEAR, 
SHORTS ALL SIZES AND ANKLE OR LOW CUT SOCKS. 

Your continuous support for the Laurel Center is overwhelming.  Items may 
be placed in the red bins found in the Narthex. 
   
 

CCAP, the Congregational-Community Action Project, is a cooperative ministry of area churches and one 
synagogue serving Winchester and Frederick County that have joined together to provide financial, material and 
supportive assistance to people in need.  CCAP is located at 112 and 106 S. Kent Street. 

 

A BIG THANK YOU to our congregation for all you did for CCAP in April: 

 We provided 49!! Easter Baskets for the giveaway.  These baskets were prepared by many loving hands 
and were beautiful. 

 At our Maundy Thursday Service, we collected 2552 diapers for the Red Wagon Ministry!!!  This is a 
tremendous number of diapers and will serve at least 85 babies and toddlers.  Thanks so much to 
everyone who donated, helped load and deliver the diapers.  This Ministry at CCAP, led by Jody 
Stephenson, was very grateful for our donation. 

Current Needs at CCAP: 

We are in need of tents (3-4 Man size is best) and tarps for our homeless clients. 

 The Food Pantry Needs:  White rice, cereal, dried beans, spaghetti sauce, canned meat and egg noodles.  

We also need Umbrellas (the small ones from the dollar store work well).  Also laundry detergent, 

deodorant, razors for men and women, sunscreen, Chap Stick and bug spray. 

 The Clothing House can always use men’s jeans and belts. 

 Volunteers are needed in the clothing and pantry areas.  There is also a need for volunteers at the Red 

Wagon Ministry, which is located in the clothing house.  A couple of hours a week goes a long way. 

Lunch at CCAP on the 3rd Sunday of each month.  Thanks so much to everyone who came out Easter Sunday and 
hosted a wonderful meal for CCAP clients. We served fried chicken and lots of side dishes and fruit.  We served 
about 65 clients and we had a beautiful time of fellowship.  Thanks to the hands that made and the hands that 
served this meal.  Our next Sunday Lunch will be served on May 19 starting at 12:15 at CCAP.  I am the team lead 
for this meal.  We would love to have more volunteers for preparing food and serving.  If you would like to be 
part of the May meal at CCAP, please contact me at ricpat5@gmail.com or 540-664-6973. 

The next CCAP meeting is Friday, May 10 at the main CCAP building.  Karen Willis will be attending this meeting.  
If you are interested in volunteering a few hours a week, please let Robin Russell or me know and we will be 
happy to share the contact information with you.  Your continued prayers for the many clients of CCAP are 
always appreciated.   I can be reached at ricpat5@gmail.com or by cell at 664-6973. 

Thanks for all you do for this ministry, 

Patty Leonard – Outreach CCAP Rep 

The Laurel Center 

Thank You, Donna Gallagher 

mailto:ricpat5@gmail.com


From a branch on the Vine  
9 

For God did not appoint us to suffer wrath but to receive salvation 

through our Lord Jesus Christ. 
10 

He died for us so that, whether we 

are awake or asleep, we may live together with him. 
11 

Therefore 

encourage one another and build each other up, just as in fact you 

are doing. (1 Thessalonians 5:9-11) 

Standing in the garden section of Lowe’s, I was trying to determine what 

would help my azaleas and rhododendrons be healthy. What food would build 

them up? I decided on “shake it out” granules from Miracle-Gro. Getting 

home, I did the radical exercise of reading the instructions. 
16 

All Scripture is God-breathed and is useful for teaching, rebuking, 

correcting and training in righteousness, 
17 

so that the servant of God
 

may be thoroughly equipped for every good work. (2 Timothy 3:16-17) 

I was ready to apply – deciding on the product and the “how-to.” I was also taking into account the many times I 

had seen fertilizer applied. You don’t dump it on or it kills everything like poison, but shake out too little is a waste 

of time. Watching and listening to others gave me a better understanding on how to feed my plants. 

Therefore, since we are surrounded by such a great cloud of witnesses, let us throw off everything that 

hinders and the sin that so easily entangles. And let us run with perseverance the race marked out for 

us, 
2 

fixing our eyes on Jesus, the pioneer and perfecter of faith….(Hebrews 12:1-2) 

Why would I do all this to begin with? My goal was to grow a better plant, and from my own experience, I know 

the right fertilizer, applied the right way would produce results. 
10 

Create in me a pure heart, O God, and renew a steadfast spirit within me. 
11 

Do not cast me from your presence or take your Holy Spirit from me. 
12 

Restore to me the joy of your salvation and grant me a willing spirit, to sustain me. 
13 

Then I will teach transgressors your ways, so that sinners will turn back to you.  

(Psalm 51:10-130) 

Receiving the Word of God, witnessing God at work in the lives of others, and drawing on our own story, you and 

I have a personal testimony of the way that leads to eternal life. Not just existence, but the more abundant life. 

People want that! It is found in our lives as Disciples of Jesus. God’s Word instructs us. God’s people teach us. 

God’s transformation in our lives bears witness to others. 

 

The Holy Spirit is working in you so you can help transgressors turn back to God. Be healthy and grow in your 

faith. Encourage each other and build each other up! (I will save the pruning analogy for another time – ouch) 

 

In Christ, Rob 
   
 

Have you given your email address to Keith Roberts, yet? 

  Pastor Steve has special notices he needs to send to those who attend Burnt Factory.  The notices will 
include not only prayer concerns, but also schedule changes during bad weather. 

  Keith keeps an e-mail list in his computer for just such purposes.  Your e-mail address is protected and 
e-mails are sent, recipients not disclosed, to protect your privacy. 

Kindly send your e-mail address to Keith Roberts at john.k.roberts@comcast.net with the message: 

 

“ADD ME TO THE CHURCH EMAIL LIST”  
 

          Thank You 
 

 

mailto:john.k.roberts@comcast.net


 

They say that April showers bring May flowers.  Well then, we will have an 

abundance of flowers this year!!!  I love flowers, and I love to plant and watch them 

bloom, and so I do love to plant seeds into the hearts of our children about Jesus and 

His great love for them.  God bless our little children!  I am truly blessed to be a 

small part of their lives. 

Love and peace, Miss Carrie 

 

We have named May the “Month of Celebrations!”  So in May our Children will 

be learning about some amazing Biblical ladies… 

Esther—Brave Queen  Ruth—Courageously Committed Hannah—Prayer Warrior 

Mary—Favored One   Deborah—Warrior Leader 

Rahab—The Shield  Abigail—Humble Hero   Lydia—The Believer 

These ladies were not afraid to put their faith in an awesome God!  And God was able to use them in big 

ways to bring Him Glory and help others! 
 

The children will be learning some songs during Children’s Church, Praise and Worship time 
and nursery time to sing in church in the near future.  Our Children’s Choir and Little Singers 
will be taking a break for May and June. 
 

UPCOMING DATES TO PUT ON THE CALENDAR! 

 

June 9---VBS Volunteer Meeting and Craft day 1-3pm 

                         Food will be provided. 

Vacation Bible School “Roar” will be held June 24-28 from 

 6-8:30 pm at BFUMC.  Registrations will be in the mail soon! 

There are flyers in the Church Narthex, Social Hall and downstairs in 

the Kids Wing.  Please contact Carrie for more information! 

Blessings, 

Carrie Fair---Director of Youth and Children’s Ministries 

Emily Cisneros---Director of Nursery Ministries 

 
   
 
If you would like to have you and your family’s names in the birthday and anniversary list of the newsletter, just 
let me know and I’ll be glad to add everyone. 

Just give me the names and birth day (no year necessary ) and the anniversary day 
(also no year necessary ). 
 

ALSO: 

If you would like to receive the monthly church newsletter in your e-mail, just let me know and I’ll add you to one 

of my groups.   All I need is your e-mail address. 

   And………you receive the newsletter in color!   Charly 



 

News from THE GATHERING PLACE—Youth Ministries—May 2019 
 

We have decided to call our amazing cottage, The Gathering Place.  We Gather together to learn, 

study, be in fellowship and friendship, to play and like any other good Methodists, EAT!!  Jesus 

said when two or more are gathered together, I will be in the midst of them, and we feel the 

presence of Jesus when we gather together in that beautiful space. 

The group agreed on a name:   ACTS 29:  We Are The Next Chapter! 

                                              We will be designing T-shirts and a cool logo! 

April 14, we had 13 youth gather together to discuss our Ugly, Our Bad and that God turns them 

into Good!  We played a matching game of guess the Ugly of the Bible Person!  That was a fun 

time.  A lot of great discussion took place!  Thanks a bunch, to our fearless adult assistant Ben 

Melester who braved the rain and tornado watch to take the Middle schoolers to the church for 

discussion time.  And thanks to the Overby family for the good KFC! 

UPCOMING DATES TO REMEMBER! 

May 19—Hike in nature!  We will meet after church, and head out for a picnic lunch and short hike 

from 1-3pm.  ALL youth are welcome to join us 6
th

 -12
th

 grade.  We will spend some time in nature 

and in fellowship, building bonds!  I would like to have a head count on this please! 

 

June 9—5-7pm—End of the Year/Birthday Bash Celebration Day!  Lots of Fun! 

June 14—Relay For Life Event.  If you can spare some time to come and help, be in fellowship and 

walk the track, that would be awesome!  It’s a great cause!  You can Join the team as well! 

June 23—Regular Youth Meeting 5-7pm. 

June 24-28—Vacation Bible School—It’s always a good thing to help out for VBS.  You are a  

mentor for the littles as they are in the early stages of their Christian Walk!  Consider Volunteering! 

We love our Youth Volunteers!  If you are interested in assisting with Meetings, Hike, Outings or  

Events, please let me know!  It’s awesome for our Youth to see varying perspectives and feel loved 

by their church! 

Love and Blessings, 

    Carrie Fair, 

Director of Youth and Children’s Ministries 

 
   

 

A NEW BOOK STUDY, “REDEMPTIVE COMPASSION” BY LOIS M. TUPYI 

WILL BEGIN MAY 20, MONDAY EVENINGS AT 7 PM. 

Redemptive Compassion® is a biblical philosophy on how we can offer wholistic help to 
those we serve.  It has evolved over fifteen years of working daily with people who find 
themselves struggling with needs in their life and unable to overcome them on their own.  It 
challenges many current and common ways of addressing need. 
 
Please see the signup in the Fellowship Hall so books can be ordered.  We hope you will 
join us, as we learn together how God wants us to serve the least and the lost. 
 
Questions?? – Contact Penny or Tom Croll ptcroll@hotmail.com or 571-220-0471. 

Y 
O 
U 
T 
H 
 
C 
O 
N 
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E 
C 
T 
I 
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N 
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     Twenty members attended the April 25th meeting of our unit.  We had wonderful 
refreshments and a thoughtful program by Debbie Walker that was on “Spring Cleaning.”  
She told us of different ways to clean up our lives - spiritually and personally.  It’s a time of 
newness and rebirth! 

     We have a nice balance in our treasury and are helping Valley Light, Faith House and 
Peace House with some of their needs.  Some of us will be attending the Jewelry Party on 
May 10th in the Fellowship Hall where Valley Shine will teach us how to make the Tree of 
Life necklace.  This is a fundraiser of Relay for Life. 

     We will be packing the Kits for Conference sometime in May.  We usually send 50 school kits with the pastor in 
June when he leaves for conference.  They have added loose-leaf paper as a separate item so we will need to 
shop for some packets of those before we put the kits together.  In August, we’ll shop in earnest for the supplies 
when they will be at a good sale price.  More info in July’s newsletter as to what supplies we will need to 
purchase. 

     Our prayer partner unit, Kernstown UMW, has asked us to a summer Ice Cream Social on July 9 at their church.  
A few of us will be going. 

     Continue to clip your cancelled stamps and Boxtops for Education.  Put them in the lavender box in the 
Fellowship Hall. 

     VBS will be held June 24-28 and some of our ladies will be helping with providing a light supper for the 
volunteers.  Carrie will provide more info about this. 

     Our unit wants to sponsor four more children at a cost of $600 for Project Esperanza.  Penny told us about her 
visit with Tom and said it was an eye-opener as to the needs there in the Dominican Republic. 

     Some women have heard from the missionaries they have contacted, especially on their birthdays.  We 
continue to pray for them and encourage them in their ministry with e-mails.  Flower seeds were passed out with 
new names for birthdays in May and early June. 

     We do not meet in May, but will have our next meeting June 20 with Diana Smith as program leader and 
Debbie Moss, Susie Gerometta and Martha Ludtke as hostesses. 

     Thanks to those who came to the meeting.  It’s good to get together with our friends and do what we can to 

carry out the PURPOSE of our organization.    Blessings,  Polly Duvall, president 
   

 
Thank You just never seems quite enough to express our gratitude for all of 
your kindnesses to our daughter, Gail, (and us) as she has been traveling 
through this difficult journey of Melanoma Cancer.  All your prayers, cards 
and monetary gifts were well appreciated. 

We are so blessed with exceptional young adult grandchildren who are 
taking on the responsibility of caring for their Mom as she continues on this 
journey; helping her financially, emotionally and physically.  God has 
blessed them with financial stability and with strong faiths.  Not to 
mention several special little grandchildren to keep her company! 

If you wish to send her a card occasionally, here is her new address as she will be living with her son, Joseph, his 
wife, Kelly and grandchildren, Adeline (2½)and Marjorie (8 mon.):   Ms. Gail Winter, 115 Elmwood Street, 
Huntsville, TX  77320. 
         God Bless, Dave & Charly Winter 

United  
Methodist  

Women 



 

May 2019 Relay for Life Newsletter Article 

Fundraising Tip Luminarias at any Relay for Life event remind 
us that we still have a ways to go if we want to free the world 
from the pain and suffering of cancer.  Please won’t you 
purchase a Luminaria in honor or in memory of someone 
affected by cancer?  Luminaria donations count toward both 
individual and team fundraising goals and are a great way to 
dedicate your donation to a loved one. 

Thanks to you, our team was able to raise approximately 
$7,500.00 at our annual Spaghetti Dinner/Themed Basket 
Auction.  Christina and I are truly humbled by your generosity 
and support. 

THE FOLLOWING IS A LIST OF OUR UPCOMING EVENTS. 

 May 7, 2019 – Annual Jack Duvall Memorial Golf Tournament.  See Rob Moss or Joe 
Hulver for details. 

 May 10, 2019 – Valley Shine Mother’s Day Jewelry Making Event at 6:30 p.m. in the 
Church Social Hall. 

 May 18, 2019 – Yard Sale (See Details Last Page of this Newsletter) 

 May 19, 2019 – Singin’ Sundae Social 6:00 p.m.  Share your talent or support someone 
else’s.  See Diana Smith if you are interested in participating. We will finish this free will 
donation event with ice cream sundaes. What could be sweeter!!!! 

 June 14, 2019 – THE MAIN EVENT!!  Come join us at James Wood High School at 5:00 p.m.  
Bring a covered dish to share as our team enjoys what all Methodists love – Food and 
Fellowship! 

If you have not joined our Believers team and would like to you can register on line at relay.acsevents.org and 
then, 

 Click on “Join this Relay” 

 Create an email account or log in if previously registered 

 Choose Winchester Frederick  

 Choose team “The Believers” 

If computers are not your thing, you can call (877-957-7848), or fill out a registration form and give it to either 
Theresa Gilbert or Christina Rohrbach.  
 

The theme for 2019 Relay is “CARNIVAL.”  We would love to have some families with young children 

participate this year as well as our church youth group.  There are lots of fun activities being planned that you will 

not want to miss out on. 

Please keep the bags of DumDum lollipops coming for Christina and me to take to the monthly team captain 

meetings.  All are welcome at these meetings.  The last one before the event is Monday, May 13
th

 at 6:30 p.m. at 

Calvary Baptist Church on Amherst Street.  Anyone is welcome. 

 

We hope that you will join our team and sincerely thank you for your support! 

Theresa Gilbert and Christina Rohrbach, Co-captains 



Burnt Factory United Methodist Men  

May 2019 Newsletter 
 

 

 

May is UMMen Meeting month, we will be meeting on May 16
th

 at 7:00 PM in the Fellowship Hall.  All males 

who attend Burnt Factory are encouraged to attend. 

 

Our friend, Keith Roberts, who annually plants and harvests many vegetables in God’s Garden, recently had hip 

replacement surgery and is rehabilitating so the UMMen will be assisting Keith with planting and harvesting the 

crops in God’s Garden this year.  Some early season varieties have been planted and once the threat of frost has 

passed we will need to finish planting.  We will schedule these times on Saturday’s so many that are available can 

help.  We will send the times once a schedule has been established. 

 

Our potato patch across from the church was planted on April 30
th

 and it was a nice looking patch.  We hope to be 

harvesting the potato crop around Labor Day and the crop will be donated to the Blue Ridge Area Food Bank. 

 

We are now a little less than six months from Apple Butter weekend to be held October 17 – 19
th

.  Mark your 

calendars now so that you will be ready. 

 

Don’t forget that The Believers are in full swing and have many events planned to help them raise the much-

needed funds to eradicate cancer.  The United Methodist Men pledge our support to The Believers as they continue 

to lead our area in the Relay for Life fundraising. 

 

Keep your eye out also for some ministry opportunities for men from our Virginia Conference UMMen.  We have 

an upcoming meeting and I should have some dates on some wonderful events to be coming forward. 

 

If anyone has any questions feel free to contact me (540) 207-7404; tamtut@comcast.net 

Steve Cunningham 

President Burnt Factory UMMen  

    
 
 
 
 
 
 

Q:  What did the baseball player do when the coach said to steal second? 

A:  He stole the base and went home! 

Q:  What do you get when your cross a tree with a baseball player? 

A:  Babe Root! 

Q:  Why are baseball players so rish? 

A:  Because they play on diamonds! 

Q:  Where do you get dirt stains out of baseball pants? 

A:  In the bleachers! 

Q:  What runs around a baseball field but never? 

A:  A fence! 
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MAY 2019       CHURCH CALENDAR 
 

 

Sunday Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday Saturday 

 
SUNDAY, May 19th – The Laurel Center Collection Day 

--------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 

SUNDAY, May 19th – Youth Hike in Nature – 1:00pm-3:00pm 

--------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 

NEW BOOK STUDY REDEMPTIVE COMPASSION 
Begins May 20th, Monday Evenings at 7:00pm 

1 9:00am-12:30pm 
Pastor’s Office Hours 

NEED MAY 
NEWSLETTER 

ARTICLES BY 3pm 
TODAY! 

7:00pm-Nurture Team 
       Lower Cottage 

2  

6:30pm-Bell Choir 
         Downstairs 

7:00pm-Boy Scouts 
            Shelter 

7:00pm-Finance Team 
      Lower Cottage 

3     PRINTING MAY 
        NEWSLETTER 

4 

5  8:30am-Worship 
    9:45am-Children’s Praise  
                   and Worship 
    9:45am-Sunday School 
  11:00am-Worship 
  11:00am-Children’s Church 

6 7       9 :00am 
 Jack Duvall Memorial 
     Golf Tournament 

6:00pm-Choir 

6:00pm-Girl Scouts 
        Downstairs 

7:30pm-SONrise Singers 

8  9:00am-12:30pm 
Pastor’s Office Hours 
 
 
 

7:00pm-Church 
             Council 
      Fellowship Hall 

9 6:30pm-Sing-A-Long  
          at Evergreen 

6:30pm-Bell Choir 
            Downstairs 

7:00pm-Boy Scouts-Shelter 

7:00pm-Outreach Team 
            Lower Cottage 

10   

     CCAP Quarterly 
    Meeting at CCAP 
         Main Bldg. 

6:30pm-Relay Team 
        Valley Shine 
Fundraiser-Social Hall 

11 

12 NEW MEMBER SUNDAY 
     8:30am-Worship 
     Blood Pressure Checks 
     9:45am-Children’s Praise 
                   and Worship 
     9:45am-Sunday School 
   11:00am Worship 
    Blood Pressure Checks 
   11:00am-Children’s Church 

13 
 

6:30pm-RFL 
Team Captain 

Meeting at 
Calvary Baptist 

Church 
   ALL WELCOME! 

14 
 
 
 
 
 
6:00pm-Choir 
7:30pm-SONrise Singers 

15 9:00am-12:30pm 
Pastor’s Office Hours 

16 
 
 
7:00pm-Boy Scouts 
 
7:00pm-United 
     Methodist Men 
    Fellowship Hall 

17 
 
 
 

3:00pm-8:00pm 
Donations for Yard 

Sale accepted! 

18  

 8:00am-2:00pm 
“The Believers” 
Relay For Life 

Yard Sale 
Ruritan Building 

19  BAPTISM SUNDAY 
     8:30am-Worship 
     9:45am-Children’s Praise 
                   and Worship 
     9:45am-Sunday School 
   11:00am Worship 
   11:00am-Children’s Church 

1:00pm-4:00pm-Youth Mtg. 
6:00pm-Singin’Sundae Social 

20  
 
 
 
 
 
7:00pm-Book  
            Study 

21 
 
 
 
6:00pm-Choir 

7:00pm-Girl Scouts 

7:30pm-SONrise Singers 

22 9:00am-12:30pm 
Pastor’s Office Hours 

23 
 
 
 
 
 
 
7:00pm-Boy Scouts 

24 25 

26  MEMORIAL SUNDAY 
      8:30am-Worship 
      9:45am-Children’s Praise 
                   and Worship 
      9:45am-Sunday School 
    11:00am Worship 
    11:00am-Children’s Church 

27  
 
 
 
 

7:00pm-Book 
            Study 

28 
 
 
 
 

6:00pm-Choir 
7:30pm-SONrise Singers 

29 9:00am-12:30pm 
Pastor’s Office Hours 
 

NEED JUNE 
NEWSLETTER 

ARTICLES BY 3pm 
TODAY! 

30 
 
 
 
 
 

7:00pm-Boy Scouts 

31  PRINTING JUNE 
       NEWSLETTER 

 



C. Steven Melester, Pastor    Sharma Lewis, Resident Bishop 
Burnt Factory United Methodist Church   Virginia Conference 
1943 Jordan Springs Road    Richmond, Virginia 
P. O. Box 399 
Stephenson, VA  22656     Rev. Dr. Steven Summers 
Tele. (540) 667-4993     Winchester, VA  22601 
www.burntfactory.org     www.winchesterdistrictumc.org 
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YARD SALE 
to benefit 

RELAY FOR LIFE 

May 18 8am-2pm 

Stonewall Ruritan Building 

We are excited to be having a yard sale! 
Have you been going through your 

closets, attics, and 
basements for donations? 

Remember “your junk is someone else’s treasure.” 

Donations will be accepted Friday, May 17, 
 between 3:00pm and 8:00pm. 

http://www.burntfactory.org/
http://www.winchesterdistrictumc.org/

